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Services Through The Summer
Sundays - As from Sunday 26th July services will resume at St Swithun’s Church starting at 9.45am. This will give Paul the opportunity to give out notices before we start live streaming at 10am and are joined by our wider digital church family. Services will not be exactly the same as before Covid-19 so please refer to Paul’s letter sent on Saturday 11th July to remind yourself what to expect. 
Wednesdays – These live streamed morning services of reflection and prayer at 9.30am will continue from the vicar’s kitchen. Pre Covid-19, folk often went to The Lamb for coffee after the Wednesday services and Linda is arranging for them to start up again from this Wednesday 22nd. She suggests meeting from 10.15 allowing time for people to get there and sit out in the garden if the weather is suitable and inside if not … socially distanced of course. All are welcome, whether you are able to tune into the online service or not.
Thank You
Thank you first of all to Paul who has worked so hard and kept ‘church’ alive by going on-line. Thank you to Suzie and Linda who manage our Facebook page and our website. Thank you to Chris who keeps the clock on time. Thanks to Rosanne our PCC secretary and to Keith and Jim our treasurers, they carry on behind the scenes whatever is happening. While I take a break from editing the Parish Post until September, they will all soldier on, so our thanks to them all. 
The Giving Machine
It is a while since we have plugged this, but if you shop online  - and for some weeks that has been the only way to shop - this is a simple way to add to your chosen favourite charities. PCC Sandford & Upton Hellions is registered on the site so to find out how to register as a Giver, go to Giving Machine website www.thegivingmachine.co.uk .
For Your Prayers
· As schools and colleges break up, pray for children everywhere through the summer holidays that they and their families are safe and well. Pray for children and students who were preparing for but didn’t take exams and are concerned about their future. Pray for the staff in education who have worked hard during the lock-down that they are refreshed. Pray for parents who may no longer have to home school but some may still be working from home and have children home too which can create a strain.
· While church buildings have been closed, courses such as Alpha (which is aimed at those interested in finding out about the basics of the Christian faith) and marriage counselling courses have moved on-line and been busier than ever. Pray for all those taking part as well as those running them that seeds are sown that reap a great harvest.
· Pray for those who have lost their jobs and are looking for alternative employment. Pray for those whose businesses have taken a hit that the economy improves and they turn a corner.
· Finally as we look around the world, invariably those who have little control over their day to day circumstances suffer the most. Those who have been displaced from their homes by war or unrest or by natural disasters. Oxfam, Christian Aid, Tear Fund are just some of the charities looking working in areas of great need. Pray and donate if you can.
Finally a prayer that sums up the church we want to be, whatever the circumstances.
Heavenly Father you have welcomed us into your kingdom and your heart’s desire is to draw every human being to yourself. Grant us clear eyes to see people as you see them, sensitive feet to stand in their shoes and warm smiles to welcome them in your name. Give us such generous hearts that our church becomes a foretaste of heaven where every soul you send us finds their loving home in the community of your Son our Saviour Jesus Christ. Amen
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